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The purpose of the Scholarships Committee is to administer the funds made available by the Association for programs of financial assistance and its work includes formulating programs, advertising and selection of recipients. At present the Association offers (a) professional development bursaries to enable law librarians who are normally unable to benefit from Association activities to attend the IALL annual conference. The Committee is also considering (b) how the Association might play a part in assisting law librarians to undertake placements or exchanges internationally to promote their professional development.

The current members of the Committee are Jules Winterton (IALL President), Jennefer Aston (IALL Secretary), Amanda Barratt (IALL Board Member), Barbara Garavaglia (IALL Board Member) and Halvor Kongshavn (Chair and IALL Second Vice President).

(a) Professional development bursaries
The guidelines for selection are posted on the IALL web site (www.iall.org/scholarship.html).  The Committee has been in contact via e-mail as required.
The Committee reports the following: 
1.  The Board voted a budget of US$ 4,500 for the year 2008.
2. The professional development scholarships were advertised on the IALL web site and numerous e-lists with the assistance of Lyonette Louis-Jacques. Closing date was 15 May 2008. 
3.  There were 14 applications (8 in 2007, 12 in 2006, 18 in 2005, 9 in 2004). The applicants came from USA 4; India 3; Russia 2, Nigeria 1; Australia 1; Turkey 1; Canada 1 and Haiti 1.

4. Applicants from Haiti, Turkey, and the USA were selected:
- Ms Françoise Beaulieu Thybulle from National Library of Haiti, Port-au-Prince

- Mr Kerem Kahvecioglu from Istanbul Bilgi University, Istanbul
- Ms Yasmin Morais from Georgetown University Law Center, Washington DC 
(b) Placement and internship grant

In accordance with the decision made in St. Petersburg in 2006 by the Board of Directors of the IALL, the committee from 2008 also administers a new placement and internships programme. Details can be found on IALL’s web site (www.iall.org/internship.html). The Committee has been in contact via e-mail as required.
The Committee reports the following:

1. The grant is for one person and of up to US$ 3,000. 

2. It was advertised on the IALL web site and numerous e-lists with the assistance of Lyonette Louis-Jacques. Closing date was 31 March 2008.
3. There were seven applications. The applicants came from USA (2), and from Papua New Guinea, Vietnam, Uganda, India and Fiji Islands (all 1).
4. The applicant from Vietnam was selected to receive a grant of US$ 3,000:

- Ms Le Thin Hahn from Hanoi Law University Law Library, Hanoi. She is the first holder of the grant and will be hosted by the Cornell University law Library, Ithaca, NY, USA (see announcement on www.iall.org/internship-placements.html).
-     o     -
Over the past years, the scholarship programme has proved to be an extremely useful, and welcome, means to allow promising colleagues gain a contact with foreign, international, and comparative law librarianship and thus to enable them to get involved in international net​working in the true sense of the word.

In the coming year, the Committee looks forward to continuing the scholarship and placement programmes.

Deadlines for 2009 applications are

· for the Course in Istanbul 15 May 2009.
· for the internship 31 March 2009.

Halvor Kongshavn, Chair

Oslo, 16 November 2008
